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#4 SSH Science English Lab 

 

   Science English Lab was held on Friday, June 22 during which our school had 

the parent-teacher-student meeting.  We had four teachers: Mr. Bojan Brink, 

Ms. Demi Yoshimoto, Ms. Nina Shao and Mr. Brett Shintani. We enjoyed 

conducting science experiments with the four teachers. The teachers explained 

the experiments in English and students who were confused at the beginning 

could talk in English and conduct the experiment during this event. This made 

the event a meaningful one which also fulfilled its aim of having students 

actively use English.  We were absorbed in conducting experiments, so it took 

long time to do it and the event ran overtime. Nevertheless, it felt like a very 

short time.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



#5 SSH Science English Lecture 

   On July 26 after school, we had a SSH Science English lecture, called “The 

Study of Protein and Cancer,” in the laboratory.  Ms. Rinawati Puruda Endan, 

who is a research fellow at OIST, talked about her study and answered students’ 

questions. 

   Ms. Endan told us about Indonesian culture and she also showed the reason 

why she came to OIST at the the beginning of the lecture.  Then she talked 

about the relationship between the cancer and “EGFR.”  The expected time of 

the lecture was until 5 o’clock.  She was very kind to answer our questions with 

a smile even though there was not enough time left. 

   "The students are very smart.  This study is very difficult to understand but 

they gave us a lot of questions.  So we had a lot of fun!!" We received these 

words as a compliment. 

 

<Comments from a student> 

●It was so wonderful!!!  

●The science English was so difficult, but I could understand some parts of  

 presentation and enjoy it. 

 


